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Summary:-

At its meeting on 20th October the Executive approved the proposed options for dealing with unsafe memorials and the current inspection regime.
One of the agreed proposals was referred to Council for consideration.

Recommendation:-

It is recommended that:   The “Cemeteries in Perpetuity Fund” which currently stands at £86,068.87 be utilised over the next 4-5 years to undertake essential repair work on those memorials where the owners cannot be contacted.
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1. BACKGROUND INFORMATION AND OPTIONS

1.1
At its meeting on 20th October the Executive considered report CS 69/08 related to the issues regarding the problems with unsafe memorials in Carlisle Cemeteries.   The management  of memorials has been a major problem throughout the UK for most Cemetery Managers.   Across the country there has been six deaths over the past 10 years and many serious accidents involving accidents with memorials in cemeteries.    This has highlighted the need for the ongoing inspection process for memorials to be implemented on Health & Safety grounds.   A planned programme of inspections has been initiated during the winter months by trained staff.
1.2
Regarding the management of memorials, these can be divided into existing memorials and new memorials.   Regarding new memorials there has been a procedure put in place by the Bereavement Services Manager to ensure correct installation.   A Registration Scheme is in place for all Memorial Masons who wish to carry out any work in our Cemeteries.   The scheme covers insurance requirement of the masons, experience and workmanship.


Regarding existing memorials, like new memorials they are the responsibility of the grave owners.    
Due to the difficulty in tracing owners of the older memorials the Executive supported the principle that the anticipated cost of up to £100,000 to deal with the problem of unsafe memorials, be funded from the “Cemeteries in Perpetuity Fund” which currently stands at £86,086.67 and it be utilised over the next 4-5 years to undertake essential repair work on those memorials where the owners cannot be contacted.

This Fund has remained dormant since 1979 and the proposed use is considered to fully comply with the original purpose.
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